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17th April 2020


Dear Students and Parents / Carers


Firstly, we hope you and your family are keeping well during these difficult and unsettling times.

We are delighted that you have chosen to attend Abbeyfield and look forward to welcoming you all into the Abbeyfield community in the very near future.

We know that moving from primary to secondary school is a big step, practically and emotionally, for most children and their families.  Even though this year is going to be very different to our usual way or working, which will undoubtedly generate a new and different set of emotions, we aim to provide the best transition support possible. Following on from this letter you will be receiving further information in the post from us over the coming weeks.  

We believe in communication and the importance of the parent, school and child triangle.  We recognise that having your support and understanding really helps therefore; we ask that we all work together and maintain a positive mind-set.

Below we have outlined how we intend to operate over the next couple of months.  If you feel unsure of anything or need extra support, you must email Ms Jones and she will reply to you.

Luckily, we have a wealth of experience within transition, and we intend to follow the same processes as we normally would, but obviously remotely!










Transition outline

	Date
	Notes

	Term 5
	· Year 6 teachers are completing the usual transfer form on each child transferring to Abbeyfield.  This includes the most recent teacher assessments in Maths, Reading and SPaG and a profile of learning behaviours.


	April / May
	· Ms Jones and Mrs Smith will be making conference calls to the Year 6 teachers.  They will discuss the transfer form mentioned above and also SEN, vulnerabilities etc, which we will need to be aware of. 
· A Year 6 student information booklet will also be sent home to you.
· Ms Jones and Mrs Smith would normally visit every child in their primary school.  This year, they are going to put a welcome video together for you.


	Early June
	· We will inform you of your Tutor Group and your House.

	Ongoing for Year 6 parents
	· Parents/carers are encouraged to contact Ms Jones and Mrs Smith about any concerns they may have to help with the transition process.  
· We will continue to communicate with you any further information as and when required, but please also check the Abbeyfield School website regularly for updates.

	Ongoing for Year 6 students
	· Students can also email Ms Jones any questions or concerns they may have.

· Students – please click on this Link and complete the information as this will help us when we are arranging tutor groups. If you have any difficulties let us know and we can get a form out to you.
  



We hope that we will be in a position to run the usual Transition evening towards the end of June. However at the time of writing this we have no indication whether this is realistic or not. Therefore please pencil in the following dates to your diaries and we will inform you if we have to adjust our plans.

	Thursday 25th June

	Parent Evening TBC 

	Friday 26th June
	Turnaround Day TBC









We hope you have found this letter useful.  We cannot stress enough the importance of communicating with us.  If you are feeling unsure or anxious in any way regarding the Year 6-7 transition process, we shall do our very best to support each family as best we can.

You may wish to begin being part of the Abbeyfield community now by following us on Twitter: @AbbeyfieldEDU


Keep safe and kind regards



	Nich Norgrove      Ralph Plummer
	Sarah Jones
	Jinnette Smith

	Nick Norgrove & Ralph Plummer
	Sarah Jones
	Jinnette Smith

	Headteachers
	Head of Year 7 &  Transition, 
Teacher of DT
	Transition & Year 7 Pastoral Lead

	
	SEJ@abbeyfield.wilts.sch.uk 

	JVS@abbeyfield.wilts.sch.uk 
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